
zeh pa’amayim                                                                                                             zun                        

zeh pa'amayim (this 
second time) 
Zeh yenachamenu (this 
shall comfort us) 
zeh (this one, what [is] 
this?)
zeitim (olive trees, 
olive groves) 
zeiyar (extremely great) 
zekenim (elders, ancient 
men, old ones) 
Zekenim (Elders)
zekharim (males) 
zekher (memory, 
recollection,
remembrance)
zekunim katan (child of 
his old age, a little 
one)
zelba (same) 
zeman (time) 
zemanniyim (temporary)
zemer (song, singing of 
birds)
zemir (battle song) 
zemirot balailah (songs 
in the night) 
zemirot (songs, joyful 
songs, table songs) 
zemorat zar (foreign 
vines)
zenunei immecha Izevel
(harlotries of your 
mother Jezebel) 
zenunim (fornication, 
whoredom, whoredoms) 
zenut (fornication, 
whoredom, prostitution) 
zera adam (human seed, 
i.e. repopulation) 
zera behemah (animal 
seed, i.e. replenishing 
livestock)
zera hamamlacha (royal 
seed)
zera mena'ef (offspring 
of an adulterer) 
zera (descent, grain, 
seed, [seed] shall 
yield, seedtime) 
zero'ot olam
(everlasting arms) 
zetim (olive groves) 
zera'im (seeds) 
zerem (shower, storm, 
downpour)
zerizut (diligence) 
zero'a (arm, strong arm, 
power)
zero'ot (arms, powers) 
zevach hashelamim
(sacrifice of the peace 
offerings)
zevach hayamim
(sacrifice of the days, 
yearly or annual 
sacrifices Ex. 23:14-19) 
zevach (blood sacrifice, 
sacrificial feast, 
sacrifice, i.e. 

participate in his pagan 
worship)
zevakheinu (our 
sacrifices)
zevakhim (sacrifices, 
sacrificial meals, 
[ZEVAKHIM SACRIFICES]) 
zeved tov (good 
endowment)
zeytim (olive trees) 
zichron meshalim
(memorable sayings) 
zichron (memory, 
remembrance)
zikaron b'Yerushalayim
(history to commemorate 
in Jerusalem) 
zikaron (memorial, 
remembering, reminder 
remembrance,
recollection,)
zikkuy (acquittal) 
ziknah (old age) 
ziknei Ammo (elders of 
His people) 
ziknei haam (elders of 
the people, the elders 
of the people) 
ziknei haedah (elders of 
the congregation) 
ziknei ir (town elders) 
zikot (flashing 
firebrands)
zikron ([pornographic 
and idolatrous] 
memorial)
zililut da'as (sober 
mindedness)
zimah (lewdness)
zimmah (evil design, 
evil intent, lewdness, 
licentiousness, wicked 
plans, wickedness) 
zimmot (wicked schemes) 
zimrah (song, song of 
praise)
zitzfleisch (patience)
zivchei ruach
(sacrifices of the 
spirit)
zivkhei mesim
(sacrifices offered to 
the dead) 
zivkhei shelamim
(sacrifices of peace 
offerings)
zivkhei todah
(sacrifices of 
thanksgiving)
zivkhei tzedek
(true sacrifices, 
sacrifices of 
righteousness)
zman hazeh (of this 
present time) 
zman (time) 
zmanim (seasons) 
zo'afim (troubled
ones, sad ones) 

zochrim tovim (good 
memories)
zohar (brightness, 
brilliance)
zolel (glutton) 
zolelim (gluttons) 
Zonah HaGedolah (the
Great Prostitute) 
zonah (harlot, 
prostitute)
zoneh (a whoring, 
fornicator)
zonim (fornicators, 
sexually immoral) 
zonot (harlots, 
prostitutes)
zore'a (sower
of seed) 
zot hayetah li (this 
blessing is mine) 
zovechim (the
ones sacrificing) 
zrizus (reliability) 
zulah (besides) 
Zun foon Der Oybershter
(Son of Reboyne shel 
Oylem)

Email your comments to 
OJB translator 
pgoble@gmail.com
or call 212 245-4188

afii.org/phil_goble.htm

philgoble.com/YouTube.as
px

afii.org/yds1.htm

afii.org/preaching/pgobl
e.mp3

youtube.com/
watch?v=PxQnTcDJQGE

www.ojbible.org

www.orthodoxjewishbible.
org

yourvirtualshul.com

yourvirtualshtiebel.com

www.philgoble.com/defaul
t.aspx

www.artistsforisraelinte
rnational.org

afii.tv

myspace.com/philgoble

Dr Phil Goble 
P.O. Box 2056 
New York NY 10163 
U.S.A.

                                                                   1207 


